MINUTES OF A MEETING OF ROUNDWAY PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 10TH JULY 2006 AT 7PM AT NURSTEED COMMUNITY SCHOOL.

Before the meeting commenced presentations were given by Mrs Nicola Jupp of Victim Support and Mrs Marion Rayner of Community First on Parish Plans.

The chairman thanked then both for their contributions.

Mr Trevor Atkins of 44 Green Lane addressed the council and spoke of the drainage problems that had been affecting his property. Hopefully with the help of the council these would now be resolved.

ATTENDANCE

Mr J Stevens (Chairman), Mrs K Callow*, Mrs S Phillips, Mrs J Harrison, Mr G Brewer*, Mr G Booth, Mr J Hawkins, Mr B Nash., Miss J Vonberg, Mrs P Rugg,  Mr C Winchcombe (WCC) and Mr D Francis (Clerk).
* Also Kennet District Councillors.

1. CO-OPTION OF COUNCILLORS

The following parishioners offered themselves for co-option and with the exception of Ms Valentine (not present) spoke of their reasons for offering themselves.

Mrs Laura Mays, Mrs Margery Steel, Mr Simon Thompson, Mr Geoff Collins and Ms R Valentine.

The chairman in asking them to leave thanked them for putting their names forward and informed them that they would be notified as to whether or not they had been co-opted.

After a brief debate it was proposed by Mr Brewer and seconded by Mrs Harrison that Mrs Mays and Mr Thompson be co-opted to the council.

It was pointed out that there would be other vacancies between now and May 2007 and the clerk was asked to invite the unsuccessful applicants to attend future council meetings if they so wished.

2. APOLOGIES

Mr C Callow

3. PREVIOUS MINUTES

These having been circulated, were agreed as a true record and signed by the chairman.

4. MATTERS ARISING

     1) ELECTION OF FOURTH MEMBER OF BURIAL COMMITTEE.

     Miss Vonberg was elected.

      2) APPOINTMENT OF EMERGENCY PLANNING REPRESENTATIVE

      Defer to the next meeting.

       3) VISIT BY LOCAL POLICE INSPECTOR.

       This had been arranged for the 25th September.

       4) NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING

       The clerk reported that after consultation with the Chairman, he had objected to 

       Roundway Parish being included in the area of Devizes Outer for the purposes of

       Neighbourhood policing. The letter had been acknowledged.

       5) KENNET AND NORTH WILTS HOSPITAL PLAN

        The clerk reported that he had sent in the council’s views and that they had

        been acknowledged.

        6) THE COUNTY OF WILTSHIRE (NEWMAN ROAD) ORDER

        The clerk reported the receipt of this order.

        7) TPO ROUNDWAY PARK

        The clerk reported that a copy of the TPO had been obtained and supplied to 

        Mr Hawkins.

5. ALLOTMENTS

The clerk reported that he had received twelve applications for allotments so far.

He had been informed by Devizes Town Council that no allotments would be let, other than to residents of the town for twelve months after the opening of the Windsor drive site. He had however asked if the Town Council would consider further discussions with the Parish Council.

The clerk further reported that a request to The Merchant Venturers for land next to the existing allotment site in Quakers Walk had been declined due to the ongoing development in that area. No other offers of land had been forthcoming.

It was resolved to continue to pursue the provision of allotments and it was suggested that there may be spare capacity on a site at Bishop Cannings. The clerk to write.
The clerk was also asked to write to the current applicants telling them of the situation.

6 NOTICE BOARDS

The chairman reported that all matters relating to the proposed site had been sorted out and that he hoped the notice board would be put up shortly.

7. CONSOLIDATION MAP BASED ORDERS COVERING WAITING/ON STREET PARKING. KENNET/NORTH WILTS

The clerk reported on the receipt of this document. Noted.

8. COMMUNITY AREA HIGHWAY INFORMATION.

The clerk reported that he had received several documents relating to highways and would circulate them.

9. NEWSLETTER

Mr Brewer reported that he was assembling the information needed.

10. COUNTRYSIDE AND RIGHTS OF WAY ACT 200-CHANGES.

The clerk reported on a letter outlining the changes. Noted.

11. WASTE REDUCTION AND RECYCLING-URCHFONT SCHEME

The clerk reported on a letter from Kennet outlining the scheme. A general discussion took place on the perceived problems.

12 CONSULTATION DOCUMENTS WILTSHIRE AND SWINDON MINERALS AND WASTE DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK.

This document has been received and will be circulated. Noted.

12A STREET NAMING AND NUMBERING-DEVELOPMENT OFF FOLLY ROAD.

The clerk reported that the name suggested for the main site road was White Horse Way. This was agreed.

12B NEW POLICE MANAGEMENT SYSTEM

The clerk reported on a letter from the Police re this. Noted.

PLANNING

13 NEW PLANS-SEE SEPARATE SHEET.

14. REGIONNAL SPACIAL STUDY.

The clerk reported the receipt of this document. Noted.

15. PLANNING UPDATE FOR COUNCILLORS.

The clerk reported that this was due to be held in July but no date had yet been received from Kennet.

16. NEW DEVELOPMENT IN DEALING WITH PLANNING APPLICATIONS.

Mrs Callow reported on the new IT strategy regarding plans and how it can be used.

FINANCIAL

17. TO AGREE AN INCREASE IN THE CLERKS SALARY.

The chairman reported on a national agreement and how it affected the clerk. Agreed to increase salary in line with the agreement.

18. FINANCIAL REPORT

The clerk circulated the report and asked councillors to agree the individual items. Agreed.

19. TO AGREE INTERNAL AUDITORS REPORT

This was circulated and agreed.

20 REQUESTS FOR DONATIONS

1. VICTIM SUPPORT-Agreed £50

2. BOBBY VAN-Agreed £50.

3. LINK- Agreed £100

21 PARISH MATTERS

1) Mr Hawkins drew attention to census date for Wiltshire which showed different population figures than that used to decide the split on the precept for The Joint Burial Committee. The JBC representatives agreed to take this up at the next meeting

2) Mr Booth drew attention to the poor condition of the child’s play area in Willow Drive near to the canal. The clerk to write to Kennet.

3) Mrs Harrison reported that the judging for Devizes & Roundway in Bloom had taken place.

4) Mrs Harrison proposed that The Parish Council sponsor the roundabout near to Nursteed School. Mrs Rugg said that she would deal with this.

5) Mrs Callow has agreed to sit a working group with Bishops Cannings re development in Naughton Road.

6) Mrs Callow stated that the Highway engineer would be checking parish roads and speaking to the council re any problems.

7) Mr Stevens spoke on a recent incident when an ambulance using its sat nav system was trying to get to Drews Park, but was prevented from doing so by the bollards which are unmovable. The bus/emergency gate has not yet been put up and when this is done any problems will be resolved. Mrs Rugg said that she would look into this.

22. TO AGREE ANY PRESS RELEASE

It was agreed to put something in the paper re the new members and allotments.

23. CLOSURE

The meeting closed at 9.10pm.

NEXT MEETING. MONDAY 25TH SEPTEMBER 2006. 7PM. NURSTEED COMMUNITY SCHOOL.
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